ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE
ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

November 3, 2011
Members present:

P
Lt. Dexter Cummins- Beverly Hills PD. ret, AVC Instructor
Lt. Tim Lynskey- Alhambra PD. ret, AVC AJ Adjunct Instructor
Ofcr Wil Howard- LAPD & Beverly Hills PD. ret, AVC AJ Adjunct Instructor
Capt. Jim Henchey- Alhambra PD. ret, AVC Adjunct Instructor
Sgt. Nick Tiriga- LAPD ret, AVC Adjunct Instructor
Deputy Mark Feickert- LASD assigned to AVC Police
Security Officer Mario Salazar- LASD assigned to AVC Police
Security Officer George Garcia- LASD assigned to AVC Police
Sgt. David Chambers- LASD Fraud Detectives

Meeting convened at 2 p.m. at the AVC Sheriff’s station

Dexter began by giving an update on the current budget issues in criminal justice and at AVC
related to course offerings. Spring 2012 semester will have the same number of course offerings
as the Fall 2011- 39 classes. The Intersession and Summer AJ courses are still cancelled. The
hiring of a second and third full-time AJ instructor continues to be unlikely until the budget crisis
is resolved. The two positions continue to be on the priority list for the Tech Ed Division.

Mark discussed the success of the AVC police cadet and that a new AJ student recruitment for
this paid, part-time student worker position, was currently underway with testing next week.

The AJY Intern program with the LASD Fraud section is continuing and we have just added a new
student to the program. David Chambers, who is the section supervisor, discussed how the
program has been successful.

The status of the police academy was discussed by Dexter. After a meeting with LASD
personnel in August, it was determined that there had been a past paperwork error and that now
there would no longer be any FTE’s paid for the academy. Attendees would also be charged a fee
to maintain their college transcripts by AVC.,

Dexter told the group that the Student Court program, which is run in conjunction with Jill
Zimmerman’s office, had recruited students for the court and they were currently going through
screening and training.

'Meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.



